



## TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE MEETING

### Minutes

April 9, 2021

<https://napavalley-edu.zoom.us/j/99311775768?pwd=b1hLYIVSRnh5TkqrNTZiRUcxK1ZhQT09>

10:00am – 11:30am

#### 1.0 Call to Order

**Start Time:** 10:03am

**Present:** Eric Houck, Melinda Tran, Maria Biddenback, May Jong, Stan Hitchcock, Jose Sanchez, Regina Orozco, San Lu, Patti Morgan, Daniel Vega and Karen Smith

**Note:** Brandon Belden is still on the original committee. Patti Morgan is now official

Approval motioned by Stan Hitchcock, seconded by Patti Morgan.

#### 4.0 Approval of Minutes

4.1 March 12, 2021

Approval motioned by Stan Hitchcock, seconded by Regina Orozco, May Jong abstained for being absent.

#### 5.0 Public Comments/Announcements

Patti was welcomed as an official member of the Committee.

#### 6.0 Discussion Items

6.1 Faculty/Staff Survey instruments

Eric reviewed the same5y (and )Tj-36.217 -1.15 Td(w)9.1 (oul)3.1 (d )TJ0.001 Tw 2.867 0 Td(I)3.1

The delineated terms for VP were removed because they were not needed. Other changes included removing the terminology about the Professional Development Center and replaced it with "District ran training" instead. May shared suggestions to number seven where trainings change to campus wide. May also noted the difference between classroom and conference room technologies. Members also suggested explaining it as internal and external training sessions. Stan likes Campus run instead of District run. Patti suggested defining it as, "if trainings are put on by NVC staff members or an outside vendor." Jose suggested, "Attended internal NVC training sessions, non-NVC training sessions and etc." Patti, Eric and Jose discussed this further. Group training sessions led by NVC staff or led by non-NVC/vendors. Groups versus one-on-one training and vendor led versus NVC led. Regina wondered if the question should be asked if whether they did the training on Flex day or on their own. Patti suggested adding, "Excluding Flex day..." Patti and Jose also aimed to stay inclusive and noted to say NVC Employee rather than Faculty or Staff. Jose wondered if it should be more granular. Eric noted that this is the first pass at doing something this formal for surveys. Perhaps removing where the training was held and keeping it broader is the key. Some of the answers from this survey will lead us to ask other questions in future surveys. The goal is to conduct these surveys annually. Clarification on security was provided and Eric stated that training is not mandatory at this time. The Committee looked at question twelve and agreed with it. Jose discussed question eleven and suggested saying, "were you aware NVC provides cyber security training?" Patti suggested removing the note about mandatory training to make the survey more simple. The Committee removed the last question since there is no incentive. Maria suggested to make sure answers are standardized across the board. Eric will make edits and bring it back to the Committee at the next meeting.

The Committee reviewed the survey for Technology Usage & Perception. It is composed of the meat and potatoes that would interest the District Technology Committee. Similar changes were made to this survey. The incentive was dropped, the confidential role was added. Per previous edits, Eric went with the District term. Patti noted that in this case it would be appropriate to delineate District instead of Campus or NVC. Eric also tried to align the satisfied to NA spectrum within this survey. The Committee discussed question seven, which discusses how many times you use your personal computer for work or District owned device. Patti noted that some of her staff are using one of the district computers and one of their personal computers to keep the same setup as they have on campus. Maria asked if percentages could be used instead. It may be hard to do and requires more math in the participants head. Helping people get a quick answer assists with more feedback. Jose added that he uses both his work and personal computer simultaneously to work from home. Web work is on the personal and internal work is done on his work laptop. Melinda looked at the questions and asked if it is supposed to be in a future, pre-Covid or Covid environment. Jose suggested asking the question like, "In a pre-Coronavirus environment, how would you use your personal computer?" The Committee discussed how users must have VPN rights to remote to their desktop. Prior to Coronavirus, there were very few instances of VPN usage. Things have changed because of the remote work environment and things will never be truly normal. The Committee added an option for "other" in case participants want to explain exactly what they need. Members noted if someone feels really strongly about something then they would write it in. Otherwise they might skip the question altogether. Members discussed removing answer D to reduce the number of options. Members also wondered if using a personal device to remote to their desktop can be a security breach issue. Patti added that this might need to be reviewed. Regina was unaware of VPN/Remote Desktop access and is not sure if it is worth including at this point because others might be unaware as well. For the next question, members suggested asking, "Are you using VPN/Remote Desktop on your personal device?" Jose explained that currently everyone is able to use web resources for working remotely. The people that do need to work with the internal systems are provided with laptops and remote access on a case-by-case basis. In other cases employees are using their personal device to remote in using VPN. Daniel added that VPN is a secure method. The end user can technically open a backdoor; however, VPN is a locked door. Yet, there is always a risk because end users still have the ability to bring something through their connection. It is a good thing that our campus has a smaller footprint than others do.



Eric has been out of the office and is not completely up to speed on recent project status updates. He noted that some IT folks were on the meeting and that they can provide more insight if needed. There was an outage on April 1<sup>st</sup>, which may have been a part of a larger DNS issue experienced by Microsoft. The IT staff put a lot of time into getting things back up and running and worked directly with Microsoft to resolve. The ongoing migration to Office 365 has continued and there were some challenges around how users are using their email and getting to their email. IT has reached almost everyone so far. We are in cleanup mode now for any straggler accounts. A lot of inactive accounts were found in the Adjunct Faculty ranks. These updates will also help clean things up for the next iteration of Website and its directory components. IT is continuing to work on the next major initiatives. This includes moving Single-Sign-On to the Azure Cloud. The first step to this is moving the accounts. Eric asked for any questions or concerns. Patti agreed and noted that it is much easier to get email on phone because of the Outlook application. Jose added that there is really cool stuff for users within Teams as well. Eric noted that there is an ongoing conversation because the migration does not unlock everything, but allows us to start using those tools. There will be other rollouts as more features are configured for use.

#### **6.4 Committee Reports**

Colleague Core/Student Planning Steering (Jose)

There has been no Colleague Core meetings recently. Jose did note that Student Planning is working well and the pilot group working with Faculty functionality, then NVC will be able to migrate off of Web Advisor completely.

Educational Technology Committee (May)

The ETC has drafted a statement in support of the Replacement Plan. It is currently in the approval process and may arrive to the District Technology Committee by May. The ETC will discuss this more at a future meeting.

#### **7.0 Action Items**

#### **8.0 Next Meeting**

Friday, April 23, 2021 (10am-11:30am)

#### **9.0 Adjournment**

**End Time:** 11:27am

Motioned by Maria Biddenback, seconded by Stan Hitchcock

#### **Distribution**

*Eric Houck – Co-Chair  
Stanley Hitchcock – Co-Chair  
Maria Biddenback  
May Jong  
Regina Orzco  
Melinda Tran*

*Jose Sanchez  
Brandon Tofanelli  
Brian Lym  
Patti Morgan  
Vacant – ASNVC rep*

#### **Agenda & Minutes Only**

*Eileene Tejada  
Martin Shoemaker  
Robert Harris  
Amber Wade  
Dr. Ronald Kraft  
Robert Parker*

#### **Bulletin Boards**

*Administrative Bldg.  
ASNVC Office  
Classified Lounge  
Faculty Lounge*